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Minutes of Area 2 Liaison 

Monday 10th March 2025

19.30hrs
Present:

	Club
	Name
	Position
	Tel. No.
	Email Address.

	Area
	Hilary McKenna
	Area Rep

	South Durham
	Friedl Hutchinson
	Chair of Area

	
	Julia Hather
	Area 2 Treasurer

	Barnard Castle
	Lezley Aldrich
	Chair

	Barnard Castle
	Helen Roff
	Treasurer

	Bishops
	Barry Section
	Chair

	Bishops
	Dominica Clark
	Secretary

	Fieldhouse
	Helen Berry
	Secretary

	Fieldhouse
	Ellie Moralee
	Treasurer

	Newcastle
	Carol Jordon
	Chair

	Newcastle
	Laura Pallas
	Secretary

	Sunniside
	Anne Ryan
	Team Manager

	Sunniside
	Lynne Walker
	 

	Yarm & District
	Chris Rogers
	Chair

	Yarm & District
	Nicky Dare
	Treasurer

	
	Alison Medd
	OS

	Three Valley
	Jo Nicholson
	Team Manager

	Darlington
	G.Gibson
	Treasurer

	
	
	

	Apologies
	
	

	Bay
	Pat Simpson
	Team Manager

	Bay
	Karen Rowe
	

	Border
	Hannah Coxon
	Team Manager

	Tyne&Wear
	 Apologies
	 

	Three Valley
	Abi Robinson
	

	Three Valley
	Sharon Prosser
	

	Durham & D.
	
	

	Claire Maddison
	BHS Manager
	

	Darlington
	Jill Horseman
	


1.
Minutes of last meeting – September 2024 were approved
2.
Matters arising – Anne Ryan said that she had received no communication about Sport 80, from any clubs in the area, Hilary said that she had not received any comments about this as well.  Anne said that she was still willing to compile any comments about this system and forward them on to BRC.   Clubs are getting notification of new members now automatically.   Nicky agreed the minutes.
3.
Quiz – can clubs let Hilary know how many teams they are entering, as it helps when buying the Easter Eggs.
4.
Hilary said that Sandra Morrison, who is a Performance Coach and was also a judge for RT and Style Jumping, she is chairman of the APC group as well.     Hilary said that one of the main people that promoted  RT/SJ was Mary Barrass who originally devised the competition and made it a Riding Club competition.   So, when Sandra had approached myself about more training in RT especially due to the decline of good horsemanship.   Hilary had invited her to this group, as BRC have now not included RT/Style J in the qualifiers or championships.


Friedl said that she felt that people do not like any criticism about their riding and find it hard accept it.  Sandra said that she was going down the road of Approvals.   BHS & BRC would like us to come together over approvals and riding in general.   So, Sandra said she had thought about bringing RT/SJ out to BHS Centres to be taught with APC, that was before I found out that BRC had stopped doing this competition for qualifiers and championships.   Sandra felt that these competitions were always the poor cousin, riders do not seem to understand that these competitions should be the bedrock of riding.  In these day and age, when riding is coming under the spotlight.    So, she thought that give some training in BHS centres with APC and bring in riding club riders to have some instruction in what RT/SJ is about.  How it is judging and how it works.   With this thought making the Northern Region a training area with a championship at the end of it.  Sandra went on to explain how Blair HT had a very good championship of Style Jumping which unfortunately came an end with Blair now not continuing.    

Sandra said it was initially invented for the rider that did not have a flashy horse, but more of a normal horse that was not flashy or showy.   Some horses do not technically show the correct paces when their looks overshadow those paces but allows the more common horses to do the test and these are scored on their collectives.

Jo asked what if we had APC judging would that bring a better standard of judging.   Hilary said that within Area 2 when ever we have held a RT/SJ competition, we have been lucky in having judges that were originally training in those aspects.  In fact, it was as the last training we had, it was Sandra who took the training.   This was before they changed the tests from Riding Test to a dressage test sheet, originally the riding tests were written by me and Pam Davison, and tested by Pammy Hutton, but these tests were taken off and dressage tests were used.   A question from the group was could we if we can go ahead and look at tests look for Intro tests to be used.  Sandra said she thought this would be a good idea and also encourage different riders.   We said we could look at writing them again.

Hilary said that maybe the way forward is for clubs to run riding test and Style jumping competitions and have a championship at a large venue, HT/Show/ with a good prize and trophy for it.


Jo said that they have two-day camps in which dressage tests are rode and the best ones go forward to win points and they ride these tests in the training sessions with coaches and have the opportunity to have points raised.   We would have to look at training in the area and ways forward.


Jo to send Hilary details of her idea and these could be circulated to clubs that are not present tonight and then look at those comments and work out a plan to progress this, between BHS centre, clubs.   

Hilary wondered if there was maybe a way of holding a RT/SJ championship at one of our qualifiers, therefore the costs would not be any greater.   


Sandra said that maybe we could hold a judges training day, Hilary said can we look to see whether we could write tests, hold competitions, and plan it for the coming year, before we look to hold a judge’s day.


Sandra said that Patrick Print is a master judge and could help with judges and also training and competitions.   Hilary said we must have a good plan, and Sandra said this may help with the welfare of riding.


Clubs to go back to their members and ask about their views.  Hilary thanked Sandra for coming.

5.
Financial Report.


Julia presented the finances report.  Please email Julia treasurerarea2brc@outlook.com if you require a copy

Julia said that this year centrals funds were down, as affiliation fees were lower, and we have not been granted the medical expenses grant, of £1000, due to having a certain amount of money within our funds, but at the present time we are still okay.  Julia said that due to constitution changes we have appointed a chartered accountant to oversee the accounts, which will cost us some money.
6.
Distribution of minutes.

Hilary said that the minutes over the past two years have been sent to Chairs and Secretary of clubs via email.   After the AGM, some members of clubs had asked whey when they were in attendance, they were not given a copy of the minutes.   Hilary had explained that this was a decision of the area two years ago, but said she would look into it.    When I have looked at other areas and how they distribute minutes of meetings, quite a few of them put them on their websites for all to read although the financial aspects are usually not circulated, so Hilary asked the clubs present whether they thought this would be good for Area 2, and whether the website would be able to allocate a space for it.   Clubs present agreed to have minutes and agendas put onto the website.  So in future, these will not be circulated by email and the agenda for the forth coming meetings will be on the website too, therefore being more environmentally friendly, due to the amount of paper used to circulate at meetings.
7
Website.


Julia said that she has looked at website, is going to change some pages, have a page with photos on, which clubs are welcome to send.  There will be a different look, and pages can be added and some changed, the photos from area 2 qualifiers could be included, but if there was a significant occasion than send it in.  Clubs will have their website or FB information as their point of contact, instead of chairs and secretary.
8.
Vet forms/risk assessments


These will be circulated with these minutes, but also can be downloaded from BRC.   There are some factors in the training aspect, where a member of the club must be in charge, due to accidents happening and no one to be able to organise rider, horse, transport.  

9
Horse Trials – Hilary explained that the Area 2 Pony Club had asked if they could take part in the 70cm competition as their HT qualifier had not 70cm course.   This was agreed and also it has been agreed that the PC dressage test will not be used for this, instead they will use the BRC test.  There will also be an unaffiliated HT competition over all heights, this will be entered through Equo Events, the HT/D/SJ/CC/CT will all be entered through our website.

We had discussed buying a marquee for these events which are to be held at Ivesley, but when looking into the cost of a marquee and the number of times it would be used, it was expensive apart from the fact of putting the marquee up safely.  So we will use the indoor school at Ivesley for administrate tasks with the scorers having their own tent for scoring.  We have to look into the Wifi of the centre, and if necessary, buy a doggle for it.   Hilary said that all the events – i.e. dressage and SJ of HT would be on grass, as would the SJ and Dressage Day.   New radios have been purchased.  

10
Forthcoming dates.


To try and make it easier for clubs to avoid qualifier dates, the following dates have been set.

	Charity Show Jumping
	September 14th
	Bishopton EC

	Show Jumping Nov & Int. Q
	1st & 2nd November
	Holmside

	Novice and Interm. Dressage
	8th & 9th November
	Holmside

	Intro and DtM Dressage
	14th December
	Holmside


Date of next meeting.  Monday 2nd June 2025.  South Causey Hotel.
Inc: Risk Assessment documents, 
H.J.McKenna
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